
I
f you’ve lived in Downeast Maine 
for many years, you’ve probably 
noticed some of the changes in 

our region caused by rising global 
temperatures. The ten-year average 
temperature in Maine has risen by 
more than 3 degrees Fahrenheit since 
1895, rising faster than the average 
global temperature. Thanks to quirks 
in the geography of the Gulf of Maine, 
we are feeling the effects here 
more than other areas of the planet. 
According to the National Climate 
Data Center, the higher temperatures 
have led to more frequent and intense 
precipitation events—blizzards and 
intense rainstorms—punctuated by 
periods of drought. As the ocean 
absorbs excess greenhouse gasses 
from the atmosphere, seawater is 
also becoming more acidic along our 
coasts.

The change in climate is already 
affecting both people and natural 
resources in the region. Not all the 
changes are harmful, but they will 
require us to adapt to a new normal 
as the climate continues to warm. 
Fortunately, there’s a lot we can do to 
withstand the changes and keep our 
coastline and communities strong. 

The increase in precipitation and 
periodic droughts pose a significant 
threat to the well-being of Downeast 
natural and human communities. 
With more storms, we are getting 
more frequent storm surges, rising 
waters pushed by storm winds. A 
surge can inundate and damage 
low-lying roads, homes, and 
infrastructure, and floodwaters can 
scour away wetlands. When a storm 
surge meets an overland flood from 
rain-swollen rivers, devastating 
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change 
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Downeast 
Maine? 
 
By Dr. Tora Johnson, UMM Associate Professor of 
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Paddlers on a DCC outing explore a salt marsh. This 
ecosystem is one of the most vulnerable to the effects of 

rising sea levels.  Photo by Beryl Harper
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Cover story continued from page 1...

floods can ensue. Storm surge scenario maps created at 
the University of Maine at Machias, along with studies 
done by Maine Department of Transportation and the 
National Weather Service, show that some Downeast 
areas are especially vulnerable to such floods. For 
instance, in downtown Machias, the dike, much of 
Main Street, and the wastewater treatment plant are 
at increasing risk for flood damage as storms become 
more frequent and stronger. Clam flats and wetlands in 
Machias Bay may be damaged by rising waters, too. 

The adjacent flood scenario model depicts what had 
been considered a “100-year flood,” more accurately 
described as having a 1% probability of occurring each 
year. However, climate models suggest that by the end 
of the 21st century or sooner such floods will have a 5% 
probability of occurring each year. At the same time, sea 
levels are expected to rise at least three to six feet in that 
time, raising floodwaters even higher. 

Of course, the Downeast Region is highly dependent 
on resource-based industries such as fishing, forestry 
and farming. Each of these industries is affected by 
climate forces and will continue to change in the coming 
decades. Due to warming temperatures, lobsters are 
migrating at different times, and harmful algae blooms 
and wastewater contamination cause shell fishing 
closures. New pests boosted by warmer, wetter weather 
affect blueberries and several tree species in the region. 

 Land conservation can play a crucial role in helping 
the region adapt to climate-related changes. Wetlands 
and open floodplains along river corridors can absorb 
pollutants and slow floodwaters and minimize damage 
to roads and infrastructure. As sea levels rise, coastal 
wetlands must rise as well, so finding and conserving 
upland areas for saltmarsh migration will be important 
in the coming decades. Land trusts can conserve unique 
habitats and species at risk due to climate change and 
may facilitate migration to new areas.

These are just a few of many local impacts of climate 
change. To learn more about how climate change is 

affecting our region and options for adapting, check 
out the Washington County Climate Vulnerability 
Assessment developed under the Grow Washington-
Aroostook Project at  http://www.gro-wa.org.

Future 5% Flood Scenario 
includes 3 Feet Sea Level Rise

Membership Drive

W
e are launching a new member drive and 
invite you to join in! As a current member 
you can help us raise awareness about 

the importance of protecting open spaces and land 
conservation in Washington County by encouraging 
your friends, neighbors and colleagues to become DCC 
members too.  

Every new member, along with the person who referred 
them to DCC, will be entered in our raffle. The raffle 
prizes are a painting by our own Robert Miller and an 
overnight at The Peacock House Bed and Breakfast in 
Lubec. 

With a goal of 100 new members by August 31, we 
cannot do it without your help to spread the message 
and inspire others to join.

Remember that membership in DCC is just a minimum 
donation of $35.

New members can complete the enclosed form or sign-
up online. Just have them note you as their referral 
source. Questions can be answered by contacting the 
DCC office.  

Calling All Shutterbugs!
We are now accepting submissions for this year’s 
photo contest.  Send us your best shots for a chance 
to win a Helen’s Restaurant gift certificate.  Please 
visit our website for entry details and contest rules.

Paddlers on the Middle River, 
Machias.  Photo by Peg Fournier
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F
or thirty years, Downeast 
Coastal Conservancy (in the 
form of Quoddy Regional Land 

Trust and Great Auk Land Trust prior 
to their merger in 2009) has been 
responding to changing needs and 
ecological pressures with a goal of 
protecting Downeast Maine’s wild 
character. 

Our 76 conserved properties 
each have a unique set of features 
that warranted protection. Many 
properties in Cobscook Bay and 
Pleasant Bay from our early years 
focused on protection of land 
around mudflats and estuaries used 
by black ducks and other waterfowl 
as they endure the winters here in 
the southern part of their range. We 
also joined in on efforts to protect 
bald eagle nesting territories as our 
national bird climbed from just a 
couple dozen pairs in Cobscook Bay 
to repopulate the entire eastern 
seaboard and eventually achieve 
national recovery. The amazing 
diversity of life in salt and freshwater 
marshes, rivers, and streams 
motivated us to protect dozens of 
properties to ensure that at least 
some of these habitats remain 
undeveloped and with minimal 
human impact into the future.

Still other lands were conserved 
with a more explicit and immediate 
human benefit. Many of our 
conservation easements, which are 

properties that are still privately 
owned but under a permanent 
agreement to conserve the land, 
protect scenic shorelines of lakes 
and rivers for the benefit of people 
recreating on the water. Finally, we 
have the dozen or so properties that 
are improved for public access with 
a range of hiking trails, boardwalks, 
canoe or kayak launches and winter 
snowshoe access. This last category 
of public access preserves gets most 
of the attention in our newsletters 
and social media, but it is important 
to keep in mind the full suite of lands 
that DCC has protected since 1987. 

Now, we look forward to the next 
chapter of conservation. While we 
continue to expand public access 
and protection of sensitive habitats 
of many types, we will place a special 
emphasis on lands that have the 
ability to help species, including 
humans, adapt and respond to 
climate change. While some people 
may disagree about the causes of 
climate change, it is indisputable 
that the sea is and will continue to 
rise. Average annual temperatures 
are and will continue to rise. Storms 
have and will continue to grow more 
frequent and intense. DCC will use 
the best information available to us 
to protect land that will continue 
to be ecologically important into 
the future. We will have much more 
information about this emerging 

conservation strategy as it develops.

On our 30th anniversary, we are 
thankful for all of the amazing work 
that our members, volunteers, 
boards of directors and staff have 
accomplished. Together, we have 
built an amazing organization that is 
poised to take on new conservation 
challenges and continue to steward 
the special places in our care. 

Since 1987 
and into the 
future… 
Rich Bard
Executive Director 
Rich@DowneastCoastalConservancy.org

Bad Little 
Trail Run

We’re so excited to 
host our first ever 
trail running event!  

DCC is partnering with the 
Sunrise Athletic Club, a local 
group of outdoor recreation 
enthusiasts, to host the Bad 
Little Trail Run on October 1st 
at Machias River Preserve.  
Starting and ending in historic 
Whitneyville, participants of all 
ages and abilities can sign-up for 
a 6 mile or 2.5 mile course that 
follows the Machias River and 
winds through the preserve’s 
forested trails. You can help 
celebrate conservation in our 
community by walking, running, 
volunteering or simply cheering 
on participants at this event!  
Registration opens July 1st.

 Volunteers discuss the salt marsh on one of DCC’s 
habitat conservation preserves in Harrington.
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Y
ou may have heard that DCC 
now owns 37 preserves across 
coastal Washington County; 

but who is really there to make sure 
that these unique places are cared for? 
DCC staff are always on the watch for 
any issues or developments on our 
properties, but our growing network 
of Chief Stewards often serve as one of 
our best resources for understanding, 
improving, and protecting our lands. 
Chief Stewards essentially volunteer 
to ‘adopt’ one or several DCC 
properties and get the opportunity to 
develop an in-depth relationship with 
their chosen place(s). In addition to 
conducting an annual monitoring visit 
and ensuring their property is well 
maintained, Chief Stewards are often 
involved with writing and updating 
management plans and helping 
set stewardship priorities on their 
property. Volunteering with DCC at 
this level really gives Chief Stewards 
an invitation to develop practical 
skills in preserve management and 
a chance to see what conservation 
looks like behind-the-scenes through 

becoming familiar with the history 
of their property, the management 
plan, the terms of the deed, location 
of the boundary lines, and the natural 
features they help protect. Craig 
Snapp has been DCC’s Pigeon Hill 
Chief Steward for 9 years and has 
found this to experience to be both 
very rewarding and fun. I recently 
spoke with Craig to learn more about 
his path to becoming a Chief Steward 
and any tips he may have for anyone 
interested in being a Chief Steward on 
a DCC property. 

Q. When did you become the Chief 
Steward at Pigeon Hill and what 
sparked your initial interest?

A. I’ve been the Chief Steward at the 
Pigeon Hill Preserve since 2009 which 
has been a labor of love and a lot of 
fun. I first saw the fantastic views up 
there in 1967 when my wife Barbara 
was introducing me to the wonders 
of Downeast Maine. We’ve had a 
summer home on the western base 
of Pigeon Hill since 1995 so I would 
visit the hill and its surrounding lands 
often.  It was natural for me to become 
heavily involved in the campaign that 
lead to the acquisition of the preserve 
by DCC between 2007 and 2010.

Q. Did you have any conservation 
volunteer experience before 
volunteering with DCC?

A. I did have some experience. I 
retired from a career in Silicon Valley 
in 2000 and moved to Maine in 2003. 
As a volunteer I had provided GIS 
mapping support for a major project 
with The Nature Conservancy in 
California and provided GIS, GPS 
and landscape photography support 
for several years to the Maine Coast 
Heritage Trust, the Great Auk Land 
Trust (GALT) and the Downeast 
Salmon Federation (DSF). 

Q. What kinds of land stewardship 
skills have you had the opportunity 
to learn/develop while working at 
Pigeon Hill? 

A. Learning about the natural 
resources of the preserve has 
been important for developing the 
interpretive signage along the trail 
system. I’ve also taken workshops 
on trail design and maintenance best 
practices. My knowledge and skills 
with mapping and GPS tracking have 
also advanced as the trail system at 
Pigeon Hill has grown.  

Q. What kinds of advice would 
you give to anyone interested in 
becoming a DCC Chief Steward?

A. Being a Chief Steward can be a fun 
and very satisfying volunteer activity.  
It should be viewed as a serious 
responsibility with a multiyear 
commitment.   You should take time 
and endeavor to learn best practices 
from the DCC staff and other 
preserve stewards.  

Q. Can you describe one of your 
most memorable experiences at 
Pigeon Hill?

A. I have enjoyed helping to lead the 
annual moonrise and sunset hikes 
and plan to continue with that as 
well.  I fondly remember working 
with volunteers and local school 
groups on trail building projects, 
and introducing my grandkids to the 

A Conversation with 
Craig Snapp 
 
Chief Steward of Pigeon 
Hill Preserve

 
by Matt D. Saccia 
Land Steward 
Matt@DowneastCoastalConservancy.org

Continued on page 5...

Pigeon Hill in Steuben is the highest 
coastal property in Washington County.

Photo by Susan Jordan Bennett
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geological, biological and historical 
wonders of Pigeon Hill.   

Q. What do you believe is the key to 
being a successful Chief Steward? 

A. You have to love of the land and 
stay enthusiastic for regular preserve 
monitoring as well as the timely writing 
of annual monitoring reports. If you are a 
Chief Steward of a public access preserve, 

you should enjoy meeting and chatting 
with visitors. Like I said before, this has 
been a labor of love and a lot of fun. 

Craig’s journey as a Chief Steward really 
illustrates that it is possible to start by 
simply having a meaningful connection 
to a special place and later move into 
taking on a leadership role in helping 
to protect that very place. DCC owns 

a wide variety of unique places which 
also require a unique variety of people 
to adopt these places and become 
Chief Stewards. If you are interested in 
exploring the possibility of becoming 
a Chief Steward, I welcome you to ask 
us more about this program and what 
properties we have that are seeking a 
Chief Steward. 

A conversation with Craig Snapp, continued from page 4...

T
he Machias River Preserve, in 
addition to its nearly 6 miles of 
hiking trails and 3 miles of river 

frontage, is the home of the Machias 
River Community Forest. This 900 
acre stand of trees has a long history 
of logging and human impact, including 
several old pastures and a farm that was 
abandoned in the mid-1900s. In 2014, 
DCC drafted a Forest Management 
Plan to guide our management of 
the forest. The stated objective of 
the plan is “to promote and enhance 
a diverse forest property, one which 
will provide continual sociological and 
ecological benefits to the residents of 
Machias, Marshfield, and Whitneyville, 
surrounding communities, and the 
entire region.” 

In late 2016, the town of Machias 
informed DCC that a number of tall 
trees in a small section of the property 
actually extend into FAA (Federal 
Aviation Administration) airspace 
and present a hazard to departing or 
landing aircraft at the Machias Valley 
Regional Airport, which is immediately 
across the Machias River from the 
DCC preserve. After serious and due 
consideration of our options, DCC 
decided to undertake a timber harvest 
to accommodate the town’s need for a 
clear approach to the airport. 

To do this, we asked our forester to 
amend the management plan for this 
roughly 20 acre patch of woods to 
create a harvest prescription that 
balances the needs of the airport with 

forest health and aesthetic impacts 
on the hiking trail. Trees adjacent 
to the trail were “topped” by a local 
arborist who climbed the trees and 
pruned them down to an acceptable 
height to avoid having large stumps 
right along the trail. In February, a local 
timber harvesting company carried 
out the rest of the harvest on frozen 
and snow covered ground to minimize 
impacts to the forest floor. They were 
very sensitive to our ecological and 
aesthetic concerns, and were careful 
about avoiding damage to unharvested 
trees and minimizing the visual impacts 
to the hiking trail. We are grateful to 
David Irving of Shelterwood Forest 
Solutions, Nor’east Tree Care, and 
Guptill’s Logging.

The town of Machias understood that 
removing trees from our preserve was 
a sensitive topic and they were patient 
as we worked through the process of 
incorporating their needs into our own 
goal of managing a healthy and diverse 
forest. In the end, we built a closer 
working relationship with Machias, 
which issued the following statement: 
“The Town is very grateful for the 
friendly and helpful cooperation 
from DCC in our Airport Obstruction 
Removal Project.  The Town is required 
by the FAA to ensure clearance 
zones for the safety of airplane traffic 
through the removal and maintenance 
of trees in the approach areas. DCC 
staff was very professional and worked 
closely with the Town to ensure the 

project moved forward at a steady 
pace.  Their assistance allowed the 
Town to accomplish our goals in a 
timely manner.  Thank you to everyone 
at DCC.”

Hikers on the Machias River Heritage 
Trail will undoubtedly notice the 
harvested areas adjacent to the first 
half-mile of trail, but we know that 
nature will take control with a flurry 
of growth and activity in the new 
clearings. Over the next few years we 
can expect to see more harvesting 
at the Machias River Preserve, with 
a continued focus on enhancing the 
health of the forest and contributing to 
the community. 

For more info about DCC’s plans for 
timber management, contact Executive 
Director Rich Bard.

Forest Management at the Machias River Preserve

A young explorer 
leads the way at 

Middle River Park, 
Machias

5



Landmarks Newsletter   |    Summer 2017

This summer’s schedule of events was 
designed to create opportunities for you 
to EXPLORE DCC’s conserved lands, 
ENGAGE with others in nature and 
EXPERIENCE something new!  

For more details on each of our events, 
please visit our website, sign-up for our 
e-newsletter, follow us on Facebook or 
contact Holly.

Holly Byers 
Outreach Director 
207-255-4500 
Holly@DowneastCoastalConservancy.org  

Saturday, June 3rd

DCC Annual Plant Sale

11am – 1pm / 352 Route 1, Whiting 
(The old QRLT office). You can support 
this event by donating plants for sale. 
Contact the office to learn how!

Friday, June 9th 

Full Moonrise Hike

7:30pm / Pike Lands Conservation Area, 
Lubec. 

Wednesday, June 14th

Tide Mill Creek Group Hike

5:30pm / Tide Mill Creek Preserve, 
Jonesboro.

Wednesday, June 21st

Intro to Kayaking Workshop 

Led by Rob Scribner, Maine Guide and 
Owner of Sunrise Canoe and Kayak

5:30pm / Middle River Park, Machias

This is a FREE workshop but registration 
is required. Please contact Sunrise 
Canoe & Kayak at (207) 255-3375 to 
register for a boat (limited number 
available).  

Sunday, June 25th

Annual Membership Meeting & 
Community Picnic

2pm – 6pm / Roque Bluffs State Park, 
Roque Bluffs.

Thursday, July 6th*

Pike Lands Beach Clean-Up

Time TBD / Pike Lands, Lubec 
*Weather dependent, rain date Friday, 
July 7th

Saturday, July 8th

Guided Paddle on the Machias River 
(Whitneyville to Machias)

Led by Rob Scribner, Maine Guide and 
Owner of Sunrise Canoe and Kayak

Register directly with Sunrise Canoe 
& Kayak at (207) 255-3375 to reserve 
your spot at a discounted rate of $55.

Sunday, July 9th

Walk & Talk:  Wild Flower & Tree ID 

Led by Dr. Sherrie Sprangers, UMM 
Professor of Biology  
5:30pm / Middle River Park, Machias

Saturday, July 15th

Orange River Paddle & Estey Mountain 
Hike (Bring Your Own Boat)

10:00am / Reynolds Marsh, Whiting

Sunday, July 23rd

Fairy Festival

10am - 3pm / Long House Farm, 
Jonesport 
(Registration Required)

Thursday, August 3rd

Pleasant River Paddle (Bring Your Own 
Boat)

9am – 11am / Columbia Falls to Addison 
(Registration Required)

Sunday, August 6th

Full Moonrise Hike

6:30pm / Pigeon Hill Preserve, Steuben

Wednesday, August 16th 

Walk & Talk:  Climate Change 

Led by Dr. Tora Johnson, UMM 
Associate Professor of Geographic 
Information Systems

5:30pm / Middle River Park, Machias

Fri/Sat/Sun, August 18th – 20th 

Machias Wild Blueberry Festival 

Come visit our booth on Fri & Sat to 
vote for the photo contest winner!

9am – 5pm / Machias

Saturday, August 26th

Reversing Falls Group Hike

2pm / Reversing Falls Preserve, 
Pembroke

Saturday, September 9th

Walk & Talk:  Logging History of the 
Machias River

Led by Bill Cherry, Retired Forester 

9am / Machias River Preserve, Machias

Sunday, October 1st

Bad Little Trail Run

Machias River Preserve, Machias

2017 Summer Calendar

SAVE THE DATE 
August 30th, 2017 

DCC 30th Anniversary 
Celebration

                   6,330 acres. 76 properties.  
                61 miles of coastline.  
              But what’s next? Join us for an      
         evening celebration, featuring a 
       lineup of speakers to help illustrate  
   DCC’s  conservation strategy 
moving forward.  

Photo by Paul Powers
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“In my heart I’m still climbing trees, but at my age 
I just can’t do certain things alone anymore.   

It means so much to me to be able to go out and 
walk the land and paddle the rivers as part  

of a group with DCC.”  
- Nancy, DCC Member

Spotlight on Helen’s  
Restaurant

I
f you’ve ever popped into Helen’s 
Restaurant in Machias for a cozy sit-
down meal or a slice of pie, chances 

are you’ve seen the smiling faces of 
the hardworking owners, Julie and 
David Barker.  The Barkers have been 
DCC supporters for years and were 
thrilled to enroll Helen’s Restaurant as 
a charter member of the Community 
Partners in Conservation program.  

While chatting about the natural 
beauty of the Washington County 
coast, Julie stated, “We love this 
land.”  Just this past winter, Julie and 
David walked around Middle River 
Park, reflecting on their youth in 
Machias and their ties to the land.  
Three years ago, after the restaurant 
burned down, walks along the river at 
the Machias River Preserve provided 
a much needed sanctuary for the 
couple.  As business owners in the 
community, the Barkers recognize 
that “It’s important to keep people 
local. Having those places (Middle 
River Park and Machias River 
Preserve) certainly help to do just 
that.”

Bar Harbor Bank & Trust
Eastland Properties
Helen’s Restaurant
Inn on the Wharf
Kelco Industries
Kennedy Marine 
Engineering
Machias Savings Bank
Maine Blackfly Breeders  
   Association
Monica’s Chocolates
Peacock House Bed &  
   Breakfast
Phillips Investments
Sunrise Canoe & Kayak
The Talbot House Inn
Viking, Inc.
West Falls Surveying

Your support is 
needed for Land for 
Maine’s Future

D
owneast Coastal 
Conservancy and Land 
for Maine’s Future (LMF) 

are both celebrating our 30th 
anniversaries in 2017. In that 
time, LMF has funding for 
several of DCC’s most cherished 

conservation successes - protecting 
wildlife habitat and ensuring public 
access to wild places. To ensure 
the continuation of this important 
program, need to hear that their 
constituents value the role of state 
government in land conservation. 
Please take a moment to look at 
www.landformainesfuture.org 
to see the many special places 
conserved with LMF’s help and 
let your legislators know that you 

support the program. 

Next time you enjoy one of these 
treasured places, thank LMF and 
the people of Maine for consistently 
voting to approve LMF bonds:

•	 Pigeon Hill (Steuben)
•	 Ingersoll Point (Addison)
•	 Mowry Beach (Lubec)
•	 Pike Lands (Lubec) Alan 

Brooks Salt Ponds Preserve 
(Lubec)

Thank you DCC’s Community Partners in Conservation

SAVE THE DATE 
August 30th, 2017 

DCC 30th Anniversary 
Celebration

Spotlight on Kelco 
Industries

W
hen we kicked off our 
Community Partners 
program last summer, we 

were looking for local businesses in 
Washington County that supported 
the community value of land 
conservation and weren’t afraid to lead 
by example.  As our very first enrolled 
member, Kelco Industries, fits that role 
to a tee.  A family owned and operated 
business, Kelco has been serving the 
Christmas tree and wreath industry 
since 1955.  Visitors can also pop into 
the company’s retail shop located at 
their headquarters in Milbridge to 
stock up on wreath-making materials 
and other craft supplies.  Thank you, 
Kelco Industries, for your commitment 
to protecting Maine’s wild places!

You can sign-up for a guided paddle on 
the Machias River this summer, led by our 

Community Partner, Sunrise Canoe & Kayak
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In 
Memory of Mo Waite

D
CC suffered a heavy blow over the 
winter with the untimely passing of Mo 
Waite. Mo, along with his wife Helen, 

has been an active member of the Board 
of Directors of DCC and Great Auk Land 
Trust (prior to 2009) since 2003. Among 
many ways Mo has contributed to DCC over 
the years, he was most recently a member 
of the Stewardship Committee and Lands 
Committee and played an active role in 
preparing DCC to apply for accreditation. 
Mo was instrumental in conserving several 
significant parcels on Maine’s coast, but was 
also very helpful in little ways – building signs, 
creating bird houses for children to assemble 
as their own, and playing the role of King of 
the Forest in DCC’s annual Fairy Festival. 

Mo and Helen first bought land in Washington 
County in 1986 and have lived here five 

months each year since then. The rest 
of their time has been spent in North 
Carolina, where Mo was Professor 
Emeritus in the Duke University 
Department of Biochemistry and a 
member of the Board of Trustees 
of the Eagle’s Nest Foundation. We 
will all miss Mo’s gentle presence, 
his wise counsel and his wonderful 
sense of humor. 

Hello from the DCC staff! 

I
f you’ve stopped by the office lately, chances are you’ve 
seen a few new faces!  In November, we welcomed our 
new Land Steward, Matt Scaccia.  Last fall, Cat Cannon 

also joined the team to assist in DCC’s accreditation 
application submittal.  Outreach Director, Holly Byers, 
welcomed her son, Clayton, into the world in October, 
and is back at the front desk now ready to greet you. 
Our fearless leader and Executive Director, Rich Bard, 
continues to be the glue that holds it all together! If you 
haven’t had a chance to meet any of these fine folks yet, 
please pop in for a visit or join us at any of our events!

Downeast Coastal Conservancy Board of Directors

Ellen Hostert (President), Machias
Kara McCrimmon (Vice President), Trescott Township
Les Coleman (Treasurer), Addison
Thad Dolley (Assistant Treasurer), Machias
Sherrie Sprangers (Secretary), East Machias
Roger Clapp (Assistant Secretary), Addison
David Dowley, Roque Bluffs
Julia Arnold, Whiting
Jeremy Gabrielson, Cape Elizabeth
Robert Miller, Beals
Leslie Page, Addison
Davis Pike, Lubec
Bill Schlesinger, Lubec
Dick Sturgeon, Steuben
Helen Waite, Jonesport

Advisory Council

Tom Boutureira, Freeport
Mark Boyer, Pembroke
Alan Brooks, Lubec
Ben Emory, Salsbury Cove
Tora Johnson, Machias
Craig Snapp, Steuben

“It was such fun for 
Dick to participate in a bit of 

trail creation and for me to kayak 
Middle River with Holly and David 
and the others – we look forward to 
more participation.”

- Dick & Peg,  
DCC Members

(L to  R) Rich, Holly, 
Clayton, Cat, Matt
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In the Works
By Matt D. Scaccia

D
DCC has an ambitious and productive year 
planned ahead for improving our properties and 
enhancing public access and recreation. With so 

many new projects in the works, we are excited to share 
what we have planned ahead across coastal Washington 
County. 

In Addison: A joint stewardship work day with the 
Maine Island Trail Association is planned for June 23rd 
at Tibbett Island to undertake some invasive species 
control, improve some of the existing trails, and clean up 
debris that has washed up onshore. At Marsh Island, the 
recently created access trail will be marked and a main 
parking area will be established for the property. 

In Jonesboro: Over the past couple of years, Tide Mill 
Creek has been largely closed to visitors due to multiple 
families of beavers damming a stream and flooding the 
access trail. We have found a way to reopen the preserve 
and coexist with the beavers. Volunteer naturalist Wally 
Muth is developing an educational sign that highlights 
the ecological influence the beavers have had there. A 
new parking area was constructed at Tide Mill Creek 
last fall and provides improved access to the property. 
Plans are also underway to upgrade the hiking trails and 
encourage more public use of this interesting property. 

In Machias and Whitneyville: A new series of interpretive 
signs will be added to the Machias River Preserve and 
will feature information on a wide variety of topics 
including the natural, historical, and cultural features of 
the area. This property and the river are a truly inspiring 
place to study nature and develop an understanding of 
our local history. Trail improvements have been ongoing 
even throughout the winter and several new bridges have 
been added. DCC is also working to construct a parking 
area for the Downeast Sunrise Trail in Whitneyville. At 
Middle River Park there are plans to improve the hand-
carry boat launch for easier loading and unloading of 
canoes and kayaks. Plans are also underway to extend 
one of the trails onto a colonial-era ‘berm’ located on 

the shore of Middle River which will provide access to a 
unique point of solitude in the park. Two major upcoming 
projects will include clearing areas of overgrown alders 
to restore portions of the former pasture.. 

In Lubec: An energetic group of University of Maine at 
Machias botany students have been spearheading recent 
trail clearing and other improvements at the Pike Lands. 
These students have also been working to develop a 
management plan for the unique horticultural species 
that Dr. Radcliffe Pike originally planted on the property 
in the 1960s. DCC is partnering with the Maine Island 
Trail Association for a shore cleanup on the property 
on July 6th. At Mowry Beach, a new interpretive panel 
will be featured on the signboard as you enter the beach. 
Volunteers also continue to make improvements to the 
arboretum at Klondike Mountain Preserve.

In Pembroke: Trail improvements are ongoing at the 
Reversing Falls Preserve. Visitors will experience 
improved views thanks to some trail improvements over 
the winter. New signs will also be coming later this year. 

In Cooper: Road access was improved at our Gilman 
Dam property in 2016 and new directional signage will 
be installed this year to direct visitors to our boat access 
point on a remote section of the Dennys River. 

Enjoying a sunny day at 
Machias River Preserve.  

Photo by Bill Jones

I
f you are 5-13 years old, love the old growth fir forest by 
“shamrock moss stream”, love to be in fairy magic, to act 
and stage a woodland play; then come be with a group 

of playmaker soul-mates.  This year’s production is “The 
Royal Egg” and the near demise of the fairy kingdom.

Our day, 10AM to 3PM, July 23, in Longhouse Woods also 
includes cake baking, fairy house building, costuming, the 
play and cast party, for boys and girls.  Bring your own 
picnic, your own adult, and your creative self.  

Registration opens June 7.  Please contact Helen at (207) 
497-5734 to reserve your spot.

Fairy Festival fills up rapidly.  This is a FREE event and 
limited to 20 playmakers.

Fairy Festival 2017
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Leadership Circle
Markley Boyer and Barbara Millen 
Boyer
Roger & Judy Clapp
Joyce & Les Coleman
Edward S. and Cornelia Greaves 
Fund Of The Maine Community 
Foundation
Alicia Rogan Heard
Sepp Huber and Sheila Unvala
Craig & Barbara Snapp

Landmark Society
Argonaut Charitable Foundation
Anne Baker and Bob Lacy
Ilze Balodis
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Rob and Marcia Chaffee
Michael & Bonnie Coplon
Jeremy and Sarah Gabrielson
Hamilton Cove Fund 
Caroline Huber
I. Heide Schumann Charitable 
    Trust
Bill and Sally Jessee
Gayle Kraus
Mac and Catherine Lewis
Hugh Macgill and Nancy Rankin
Mike Mazzaschi and Martha Bates
Ben and Dianna Emory
Davis Pike
Hugh Ross
William and Lisa Schlesinger
Ann and Phillip Sharp
Dick & Barbara Sturgeon
Bill and Virginia Swayne
Mark Tremallo and Wellner Poppe- 
   Tremallo
Helen Waite
Gavin Watson
Paul & Chris Wehr
Mary Wylie

Benefactor
John and Mary Bayard
Kyle and Rod Boone
David & Carol Dowley
Wendell Fleming
John Flender
Jack Glover
Carol Goodwillie and John Stiller
Beryl Harper
Edward and Helen Hawes
Lisa Heyward
Jim and Betty Ann Listowich
New Hampshire Charitable 
Foundation
John and Leslie Page
Stanley and Catherine Paris
William and Mary Perez
Wayne and Gail Peters
Christopher Roosevelt
Stewart Rothman and Susan  
   Huckins
Peter & Daphne Schwab
Clare Smith
Jim and Ruby Sosa
Ellie Tremallo
Tynan Family Charitable Trust

Sponsor
Thomas & Susan Aceto
Cindy Allen
James & Joanne Ausprey
Geir Bentzen and Lise Hvatum
Alfred Bigelow
Fran Bodell
James & Pheobe Boyer
Andy and Lindsey Cadot
Giordano Caponigro and Whitney 
    Hable
Lynn Chase
Tom and Gail Finlay
Dick and Peg Fournier
Bill and Boc Fulton
Alan and Lisa Goff
Babette Gwynn and Jane Barker
Allan & Susan Hoben
Dean Homstead
Ellen Hostert and Gerry Zegers
Amy Hughes
Malcolm Hunter and Aram Calhoun
Lukas Johnson
Steve and Jane Kelly
Elen Knott
Annette Lasley
Michael and Sissy Leonard
Garry and Rosemary Levin
Charles and Harriet Lightner
Frederick Lowe
Richard Martin and Monica Froese
Robert & Jewell Miller
Melissa Moncavage and Dan 
Reinhart
Caroline Pryor and David 
MacDonald
Jean Raymond
Sy Reichlin
Laura B. Rudolph
John Sawyer
John and Lee Lee Schlegel
Christopher Slay
Nancy Sullivan and Steve Kent
Dick & Susan Timmons
Richard and Lois Wagner
Linda Wilcox
Frederic Winthrop
William Wise

Friend
David Alger and Bonnie Baxter
John and Barbara Ambielli
Peter & Judith Andersen
Gerry Anderson and Anna Phillips
Merle and Anne Archie
Jack Armstrong and Barbara Share
Julia Arnold
Ian Ausprey
Douglas Austrom
Rich Bard & Becky Baxter Bard
Dan and Jan Barnett
Diana Barnhart
James Beedy
Susan Jordan Bennett
Barry Bishop
Andrew and Nancy Booth
William and Mary Borer
Rachelle Bourque Hunt
Tom and Ronnie Boutureira

John Bowman and Sandra Robishaw
Markley Boyer
Alan Brooks
Jill & Henry Bruhl
Jason Brush and Mia Trachinger
Steven and Margaret Brush
Tom Buchberger and Jennifer Jainer
Wesley and Karen Burnett
Thomas and Janice Burns
David Cadigan
Cotton and Ken Carlson
Michael and Anita Carrano
John Celenza
Pat Christopher
Greg and Marcia Coffin
Brett and Melissa Coleman
Terrence Connelly
Carol Cross
Eric Curtis and Felicity Harper
Peter & Roseanne Dardis
Susan and Alex David
Doug DeAngelis
Michael & Sandra Denniston
Amy and Sean Donegon
Luke Dowley
Raymond Eachus
Ron and Ronnie Estes
Martin Ferrick and Laura Avila
Michael Fisher and Merry Post
Betsy Fitzgerald
Harold and Nancy Fogelson
Sandy Gellis
Herbert George
Robert and Margaret Giles
Mark  Goff and Anne Powelson
Frank and Susan Golet
Frank & Ada Graham
Diane and Ted Griffith
Beverly Griffith-Williams
Robyn & Peter Gustafson
Margaret Kravchuk and Harold  
   Hamilton
Lise Hanners and Steve Patton
Diana and Robert Harding
Steve Harding
Leon Harkleroad and Cynthia Pitts 
    Harkleroad
Meggan and Brody Hartman
Tom & Emily Haslett
Joana and John Hattery
Jeff Haydu and Katherine Mooney
Annemarie Heath
Harriet Heath
Russell Heath
Rick and Stephanie Heller
Barbara Henkel
Charlie and Nancy Herr
George and Nannette Herrick
Linda Holcombe
Janice Holms
Paul and Jean Humez
Kate and Tony Jans
Richard and Lisa Jung
Kenneth Kaiser
Charles and Ilse Keating
Joan Kennedy and Ted Berkey
Randall Kindleberger
James & Maggi Kovacs
Becky and Garret Lee

Joseph Lelyveld
Lara Levison
Edward Lindsey and Barbara  
   Harrity
David Loeb and Tricee Olivares
Raymond and Maria
David Longfellow
Walter Loring and Susan Plachy
Patricia Lundholm
Philip MacDonald
Joel and Suzanne Mague
Kara McCrimmon
Barbara McGhie
Susanne Meidel and Phil Yund
David Meisner
Joe & Donna Merkel
Stuart & Susan Miller
Elizabeth and Richard Mistler
Martha Mithoefer
Gregory and Catharine Moser
Peter and Pamela Mullin
Jana & Jim Murphy
Jack & Diane Myles
Gretchen Neubelt
Pat and Linda Orrell
Marilyn and Peter Oswald
Helen Panitt
Mark and Mary Procissi
Martha Reeve
Ala and William Reid
Sol and Pamela Resnikoff
Donald Rieger Jr. and Sally Rieger
David & Robin Rier
John and Ann Riggan
Thomas Roberts
Arlene Rosenberg
Karl Rossi III
David & Carly Rubinow
Ron Rutledge and Vivien Crea
James and Donna Salisbury
Nancy Saunders
Mary E. Sayre
Jerrold Shaffner
Charles and Alison Shehadi
Drs. David and Ann Simmons
Michael Smith
Paul Smith and Judy Futch
Ronald and Gregoria Smith
Peter and Sharon Stackpole
Jane Starkey
Jim Stasunas
Arthur Stevens
Fred and Anne Stocking
Patricia Sullivan
Wylie and Sallie Sypher
Pamela Taylor
Margaret Thurston
Ruth Thurston
Sarah Thurston
Thomas and Gretchen Tietenberg
Kathy and Terry Tucker
Jimmi Van Keuren
Barbara and Peter Vickery
Karin Wagner & Bernard Mohr
William Walsh
Peter & Jane Weil
Dr. Steve and Teri Weisberger
Heidi Welch and Patricia Tierney
Logan Wichern

Thank you to our 2016 Donors!

B
y donating to Downeast Coastal Conservancy you are ensuring that our woods, waters and wild places are 
conserved for generations to come.  You are creating opportunities for people to connect to and learn from 
nature.  You are giving voice to the voiceless, by protecting the habitats for numerous animal and plant life.  

When you donate to Downeast Coastal Conservancy YOU are making a difference.  We simply cannot say it enough, 
thank you for your support!  

Our numbers are growing!  Please welcome new members listed in bold.
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Jeremy and Maura Wilson
Peter and Bess Woodworth
Diane Zierold

Contributor
Jonathan Aceto
Mary Albright
Patrick Allen
Amanda Anderson
Ann Marie Anderson
Camille Hoffman and Marty 
Anderson
Paul and Claudia Andrews
Dr. and Mrs. Carl Aselton
William and Kathleen Attick
Weston and  Penelope Baker
Linda Balthaser
Nancy Beal
Kenneth Beattie
Jean Beckley
Bruce and Ann Belason
Frank Bennett
Gary and Rose Bensen
Gary Benson
Paul Bergmann
Mark and Julia Berry
Peter & Gail Berry
Soni Biehl
Sean and Johanna Billings
MacKnight and Arlene Black
William and Noreen Blaiklock
Donald and Beverly Bley
Jill Blondin
Jack Bookman and Betsy Dawson
Tom Boutureira and Chloe Dowley
Leslie Bowman
Douglas and Nona Boyink
Judith Bragar
Colin Brown and Laura Baker
William & Jean Buermeyer
David Burggraff
Ryan and Holly Byers
Thomas and Patricia Cabe
Ann Carter
Gilbert Cass and Daphne Taylor
Cloe Chunn and David Thanhauser
Michael and Elizabeth Close
Melinda Copel and Andrew 
Kosciesza
Patrick Corr and Rina Noto
Carol Dadura
Richard Davis and Viki Vasquez
Steven and Mary Dennison
Thad Dolley
Donguri Fund At Schwab Charitable
Miriam Douglass
Debbie Dull and Stewart Marsh
Elizabeth Duncan
Judy East
Bill and Deb Eckart
John and Lisa Ennis
Leonard and Sandra Feldman
Nancy and Bob Fenney
Gail Fisher
Barbara Fox
Paula and Gil Fox
Cathy and Sid French
Douglas Fricke
Franklin and Eileen Fumal
Alan Furth and Katie MacGregor
Jeanne Garnett
Mark and Marianne Geoffroy
GHH Jr. Living Trust c/o Leslie  
   Wildermuth
Harold and Cassie Gibbs
Eleanor Graff
Fred and Linda Gralenski
Casey Graves
David and Nancy Hagberg
Mary Louise Hancock
Edward Handlin

Gay and Joe Haroutunian
Fred and Patty Hartman
Martin and Barbara Haubrich
Gordon Henderson
Andrew and Paula Hepburn
Alan Hershey
Lucille Hess
Patricia Hill
Alice Hoben
Robert and Dolores Hoctor
Steve and Diana Hoppin
Marycharles Howe
Dick Hoyt and Jean Bookman
Nancy Hull
Megan Humphrey and Terry  
   Hotaling
Karen Isabelle
Betsy Jaegerman and Russell 
Worcester
Molly Jennings
Bob Jensen
Alice and Stuart Jump
Nancy Juretie
Chubba & Bonnie Kane
Rosemary Kaszuba
Barbara Knauff and Tara Bamford
Catherine and James Kotredes
Alan Krulisch
Greg Kucera and Noni Waite Kucera
William and Mary Kuykendall
Deborah Levison and Joseph Ritter
Cynthia Locklin
Betty Long
William and Mona Love
Judith Maines-Lamarre
John Manter
Kenneth and Janet Martin
Robert and Janis McEvoy
Anne McGhie
Ruth McInnis
Richard McIntyre
Jeffrey and Adriana Mead
Edward and Kathryn Mekelburg
Amanda Merrill and Ken Fuld
Jerry Metz
Dick Miles and Susan Hammond
Caren Minzy
Mary and Jeffrey Mitchell
Tim Moffett
Charles Montgomery
Robert Moran
Joyce Mykleby and Bob Von Rotz
Hilary Neckles and George Lapointe
Pat Nelson
Marilyn Ness
Sune and Patricia Noreen
Stephen & Margaret Orroth
Stephen Parker
Roberta Parritt
Greg Patterson and LeeAnn 
    Maloney
David Patton
Richard Peasley
Nate Pennell
Christina Perkins
Richard Perry
John and Jennifer Peterson
David and Rhonda Pinkham
Suzanne Plaut
Judith Pott
Mary Preyer
Bob and Cathy Prince
Harry and Joanne Quayle
Jean Pierre Ragot
Tom Reeves
Paul Reinstein and Valerie Aponik
Shirley and Alan Rennie
Dana and John Richards
Clint and Eleanor Ritchie
Paul and Diana Robillard
Fran Robinson

Paul and Chris Rudd
Allen Rudolph and Anne Lane 
    Rudolph
Carol Rundberg
Sarah Satterthwaite
Alan Sawyer
Anne and Werner Schelzig
Elizabeth and John Serrage
Dave & Jane Sharpe
Muna Shehadi Sill and Mark Stodder
Randi and Josh Simons
Kevin and Betsy Sio
Arnie Smith and Lisa Marin
Burgess Smith
Judy Smith
Robert and Barbara Smith
Rick & Ruth Snyderman
Sherrie and Don Sprangers
Elizabeth Squibb and William 
    Godsoe
Martha Starkey
Glenn and Sally Stephenson
Trina Stephenson and Michael 
Chesley Johnson
Malcolm Stevens
David and Cynthia Stocking
Bruce Stone
Andrew & Linda Straz
Elizabeth Sutherland and Paul 
   Kaplan
Arthur & Sheila Tatangelo
Mary Ellen & Tom Tetreau
Christina Therrien
Don and Cindy Todd
Gail Tooker and Kevin Webb
Laraine Townsend
Ben and Martha Treadwell
Lee Umphrey
Stephen Washburn and Susan 
    Jasinski
Robert and Marianne Wassmer
Pat Watson
Kevin Weeks
Daniel Werner
Paul and Janet Weston
Peter & Margy White
Holly Whitehead
Rich Wickman
Betty Jean Wilcox
Dr. Harold and Sandra Wilkinson
Don Willey and Charlotte Blake
Ben Williams and Libby Case
Don and Teresa Williams
Sidney Williams and Lesbia Ramos
Herb Wilson and Bets Brown
Rose Wingo and Ray Carbone
David Winski and Laurel Storm
Dominic Winski
Carol Wolf
Darren, Caitlin, Mia and Luka Wood
Teresa Wood
Allen and Jean Workman
Brenda and Mike Young
Louis and Judith Zawislak
Anne Zegers
Marianne Zegers
Mike and Barb Zimmermann
Virginia Zoll
Riet Zwiep

Business
192  Tractor Service
Bar Harbor Bank & Trust
Cohill’s Inn
Eastland Properties
Harris Point Cabins & Motel
Helen’s Restaurant
Inn on the Wharf
Jonesboro Sand and Gravel / The 
Action Agency
Kelco Industries

Kennedy Marine Engineering, Inc.
Machias Hannaford Associates
Machias Savings Bank
Monica’s Chocolates
Phillips Investments
Shelterwood Forest Solutions
T.A. King & Son, Inc.
The Peacock House Bed and 
Breakfast
The Talbot House Inn & Gift Shop
Viking, Inc.
West Falls Surveying

Foundation
Butler Conservation Fund, Inc.
J.A. Woollam Foundation
Ed Meadows Conservation  
   Fund Of The Maine Community  
   Foundation

Employer Matched Donations
Aetna Foundation
AmazonSmile
Freeport-McMoRan Foundation
IBM International Foundation

In Kind Donations
192 Tractor Service
Bennett Web & Design
Lukas Johnson
Jonesboro Sand and Gravel
Frederick Lowe, Jr.
West Falls Surveying

Nonprofit or Educational 
Institution 
Pleasant River Wildlife Foundation
Ridge Riders Trail Club
Maine Coast Heritage Trust
Maine Blackfly Breeders’ 
Association
All Souls Church By The Sea

Honorarium & Memorial 
Donations
In Honor of Alan Brooks
In Honor of Craig Snapp
In Honor of Davis Pike
In Honor of Dr. Francis Schumann 
    and Mrs. Heide Schumann
In Honor of Dr. Susan J. Hibbs
In Honor of Janis McEvoy
In Honor of Karin Wagner and 
Bernard Mohr
In Honor of Les Coleman
In Honor of Linda Dole and Correne 
    George
In Honor of Maria Riet Zwiep
In Honor of Rich Bard
In Honor of Riet Zwiep
In Honor of Robert and Jewell Miller
In Honor of Robert Miller
In Memory of Anna Gautier
In Memory of Cathryn Adamsky
In Memory of Daniel Fogelson
In Memory of Ellie Reichlin
In Memory of Francis Schumann
In Memory of George and Marion 
    Dowley
In Memory of George Thurston
In Memory of Louise Gellis
In Memory of Marty Meltz
In Memory of Mary Benson
In Memory of Nancy Nielsen
In Memory of Richard A. Humphrey
In Memory of Shirley Lindenbaum
In Memory of Sonny Lindenbaum
In Memory of Stephen Zodale

All attempts have been made to ensure this list’s 
accuracy.  We apologize for any errors.
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www.DowneastCoastalConservancy.org

Info@DowneastCoastalConservancy.org 
Telephone: (207) 255-4500
Facebook: facebook.com/DowneastCoastalConservancy

The mission of the Downeast Coastal Conservancy is the conservation of 
the natural habitats and resources of the coastal watersheds, islands and 
communities of Washington County, Maine, for present and future generations.

Printed on recycled paper. 

You’re Invited!
2017 Annual Meeting & Potluck Picnic
Sunday, June 25th, 2:00pm – 6:00pm

Roque Bluffs State Park

Entertainment by the UMM Ukulele Club

This year marks the 30th anniversary of DCC.  We hope 
you can join us at the Annual Meeting where we’ll reflect 
on what led us here and discuss what’s next for DCC!   
Following the opening meeting, we’ll share a potluck picnic 
and enjoy the tunes of the UMM Ukulele Club.  Please 
bring a dish to share and consider bringing someone new 
along to introduce to DCC.  Family friendly and all are 
welcome!  

PO Box 760 
Machias, ME 04654

Photo by Paul Powers

2017 Summer Calendar Inside!


